SANDGATE VERMONT SELECT BOARD MEETING — FEBRUARY 20, 2023

CALL TO ORDER: 6:02 pm

ATTENDANCE: Board Members: Karen Dzialo, Joe Nolan, Charlie Pike and Karen Tendrup (on
speaker phone). Also present: Elizabeth Daut, Suzy dePeyster, Vonda Grogan, Eleanor Lacross,
Marge Peff, Peter Peff, Linda Schmidt, and minute taker, Sandy Reidy.

ABATEMENT REQUEST: The abatement request was cancelled by the tax payer.

CITIZENS CONCERNS: Vonda Grogan, who is helping her brother that owns a home on Chunks
Brook, has requested Selectmen and Health officer; Karen Tendrup advise them on what more
needs to be cleaned up on the property. Vonda says her brother’s home, which had gone up
for tax sale, has been paid off in the time allotted. Marge Peff is concerned with the
appearance of the roadside brush and tree removal on the West Sandgate Road. She had
inquired if there is a road work plan available. Joe Nolan explains that the road crew turnin a
weekly work log at the end of the week and road work is planned according to the weather
and time of year. Marge would like to know if the roadsides will be seeded before the spring.
Joe states that he will talk to the road crew and find out.

TREASURER'’S REPORT: Treasurer, Sandy Reidy submits the Treasurer’s Report to the
Selectboard present. Sandy states that we have received $91,000 in FEMA grant money.

OTHER BUSINESS: No other business.

REVIEW FEBRUARY 6, 2023 MINUTES: The Board reviews the minutes. Charlie Pike makes a
motion to approve the minutes. Joe Nolan seconds. Minutes approved.

SIGN ORDERS: The Selectmen sign the orders.

ADJOURN: Charlie Pike makes a motion to adjourn. Karen Dzialo seconds.
Meeting adjourned at 6:59 pm

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON WEDNESDAY, MARCH 8, 2023
AT 6:00 IN THE SANDGATE TOWN HALL.

Respectfully submitted by Sandra Reidy.



